PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

August 14, 2008
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:
Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman   Ms. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member    Mr. George Smith, Secretary, 
Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member

Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as voting member in Mr. Chalecki’s stead.

The July, 2008, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept the minutes as is.   Mr. Smith seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
There were no reports presented from the harbor master, local, state or federal representatives at this meeting.
The Finance Report was accepted as presented.
The only correspondence was Chairman Dilley’s email to members of the Commission regarding the Selectmen’s meeting held August 13, 2008. 

Under Old Business, the Plan was on the agenda for the aforementioned Selectmen’s meeting.  As a result, it was advised that the Commission participate in the public information meeting at the end of the month.  There seemed to be two areas of concern in particular – the procedure for future mooring fee increases and the size of the mooring tackle as outlined in the Plan.  Tentatively, said meeting is scheduled for September 4, 2008 at 7 pm at the Stonington High School.

In preparation for this public meeting, Chairman Dilley will make minor corrections to the Plan and post it on the Town’s website.  A press release will be composed by Mr. Schaub in order to get the word out to the public.

Under New Business, members of Save the Bay, whose office is located in Westerly, spoke to the Commission, expressing their support and complimenting the drafted Plan.  This group’s main concern is environmental in nature, and their hope is to get the waters of the lower Pawcatuck Rive back up to standards for shellfish once again.  
There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm was made by Ms. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

George Smith
Secretary












 

